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December 5, 2012
The Honorable Larry Gossett

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett,
This letter transmits an ordinance that will enable King County to provide a half-time interim police chief for the City of Lake Forest Park (City) beginning January 3, 2013 through March 31, 2013, unless otherwise extended as provided.

The current police chief for Lake Forest Park is retiring at the end of 2012.  The City desires to contract for police chief services until such time as a permanent replacement is selected.

Council approval of this ordinance will allow the County to receive $23,187 for the services of the chief.  This amount is based on half of the fully-loaded (overhead included) cost of a King County Sheriff’s Office (KCSO) captain for the three-month duration.  The selected KCSO captain will continue his/her KCSO duties at 50 percent time.  KCSO will absorb this work within its existing budget and no additional appropriation authority is needed for the three month period.
The selected interim chief will function as do other contract police chiefs in current KCSO partner cities. The chief will act as temporary head of the Lake Forest Park Police Department, and will report directly to the City Mayor and City Administrator. 
At the direction of the Mayor and City Administrator, the police chief will attend and participate in the City’s staff and council meetings and official functions, and will represent the City Police Department at community meetings and functions.  As needed, the chief will also work with other relevant City departments and or other public agencies (e.g. courts, schools, etc.) on behalf of the City.

These services further the goals of the King County Strategic Plan, Justice and Safety Goals, Objective 1 by collaborating with local jurisdictions to define and provide regional law, safety, and justice services.
The Sheriff’s Office has provided contract police chief services to other King County cities for more than three decades.  This temporary partnership with Lake Forest Park furthers King County’s goal to collaborate with local jurisdictions in the provision of quality and cost effective police services.

Thank you in advance for considering this contract partnership.  Should you or any of your staff have questions concerning this contract, please contact Robin Rask, Contract Services Unit, King County Sheriff’s Office, at 206- 263-2547.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Michael Woywod, Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Carrie S. Cihak, Chief Advisor, Policy and Strategic Initiatives, King County 


    Executive Office


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


The Honorable John Urquhart, King County Sheriff

Chris Barringer, Chief of Staff, King County Sheriff’s Office (KCSO)

Robin Rask, Contract Services Unit, KCSO
